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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

THE DISTRICT WILL:  
 

 

• COVER THE COST OF THE EVENT AND GIVE A 
SMALL MONETARY DONATION TO THE GROUP 

• PROVIDE ADVERTISING VIA  
         DISTRICT FACEBOOK AND WEBSITE  
         AND the BULLETIN 
• SHARE EASTER PROPS AND SUPPLIES.   
         INCLUDING EASTER BUNNY COSTUME,  
        BASKETS, CRAFTs AND GAME SUPPLIES 

*Event and costs 

 must be approved by the 

Recreation and  

Special Events  

Coordinator before  

funding will be given. 
 

Contact Kaitlyn at the 

District office at  

250-783-9901  

OR  

kaitlyn@hudsonshope.ca 
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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting  4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Mondays  3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Thursday      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursday      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 



 

March 2019 3 The Bulletin 



 

The Bulletin 4 March 2019 

Homeowner Information 
to Building Permits  

 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

• construct a new home; 

• locate mobile / modular home; 

• construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

• construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

• renovate existing buildings; 

• undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

• enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

• move or demolish a building; 

• re-roof a building; 

• reconstruct after damage; 

• plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2019 

 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons 
between the ages of 13 and 19 who has made a positive contribution to the commu-
nity on a volunteer basis such as developing a project, serving on a committee and/
or other volunteer work with organizations and groups. Youth in this category may 

display outstanding qualities, provide leadership, support their peers, overcome 
challenges and/or contribute to their community in a meaningful way. 

 

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
 

'YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 
 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer. A monetary donation of 
$1,000 will be given to the club, organization or charity of the winner’s choice  

or can be used in the form of a bursary. 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 12, 2019. 
 

Let us recognize the youth in our community! Nominate that special someone that is 
always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show them how much 

they are appreciated! 
 

Youth Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, 
on the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
 

1. Name of Volunteer 
2. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 
3. Name of Nominee 
4. Nominee’s Telephone Number                                                             

SEND TO:  
District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2019 

 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons 
who excel at volunteering OR someone who really fills a need in the community?   

  

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
 

'VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 
 

 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer and a monetary  
donation will be awarded to the club, organization or charity of the winner's choice. 

 

Deadline for nominations is April 12, 2019. 
 

Let us honour those who give back to the community! Nominate that special    
someone that is always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show 

them how much they are appreciated! 
 

Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on the 
Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca  
 

A monetary donation will also be given to the club, organization or charity of the 

winner’s choice.   
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
1. Name of Volunteer 
2. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 
3. Name of Nominee 
4. Nominee’s Telephone Number   

SEND TO:  
District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca


 

The Bulletin 8 March 2019 

2019  
Business  
License 

 
In case they get Lost…. 

Reminder….  
 

2018 Dog Licenses  
expire on December 

31st.  
 

Why Should I License 
My Dog? 

 

 
Now Available  

 
         
 
 
                   
 
 
 
 

 
 
Perhaps the best incentive for getting 
your dog licensed is that it increases 
your chances of getting your pet back 
if they get lost.  
 

Licensing your dog with the District 
means staff are able to contact you if 
someone finds your dog. 
 

It's Easy and Inexpensive 
 

The cost is $10.00 if your pet is spayed 
or neutered or $30.00 if they are not. 
Stop by and pick up your license at the 
District Office, it only takes a few 
minutes. 
 

Reduced Fines 
 

 
 

The Fee for a dog 
picked up at large is 
$60.00. There is an 

additional fee of 
$60.00 if they are 
not licensed (this 
does not include 

any boarding fees, 
if applicable). 

Reminder…  
Business License Invoices  
are due upon receipt. 
 

If not paid by March 15th you will 
need to re-apply for your license. 
 

Should you have any questions, 
please contact the District Office at 
250-783-9901 
 

The 2019 Business License statements 
have been mailed out. If you no long-
er require your Business license, 
please call the District Office to have 
your    license cancelled. If you do not 
have a business license or are unsure 
if you require one, please stop in or 
email rhonda@hudsonshope.ca for 
more information. 

A “business” is     
defined as any     

activity in which 
you receive mone-
tary compensation 
for any services 

that you may pro-
vide within the 

community. 

Bylaw No. 504 clearly states “that no 
person shall carry on, within the      
Municipality, any business unless he or 
she is the holder of a valid and subsist-
ing license issued to him or her under 
the bylaw by the License Inspector and 
shall pay therefore, to the License    
Inspector, the sum stated in the      
bylaw”. The annual cost for a business 
license is $50.00 
 

If you are operating a business 
without a license, you are in direct 

violation of Bylaw No. 504.  
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Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

Canada Reads 2019 – Once again, we have all five 
Canada Reads finalist titles in our collection!  To be fair  
to the many patrons who would like to read these titles 
before the debates take place, March 25-28, we will have 
the following rules set specifically to these 5 books until their popularity 
dies down: 

− loan period is 3 weeks maximum, no renewals 
− only 1 of the Canada Reads titles may circulate to a patron at a time 
− once notified of your hold, it will only be held for 3 days until the next hold in 

line is honoured (you will be added to the end of the hold queue).  
The titles in the Canada Reads completion this year include The Woo Woo by Lindsay 
Wong, Brother by David Chariandy, By Chance Alone by Max Eisen, Suzanne by Anais Bar-
beau-Lavalette and Homes by Abu Bakr Al Rabeeah. 
If the title that you would like to read is circulating, please do not hesitate to contact one 
of our librarians to put a hold on the title for you.   
 

Did you know… 
• You can see the status of your holds online?  Go to our website, log on to “My Ac-

count” and you can see both physical and electronic (from Overdrive) Items on Hold, 
Items Checked Out and Items Ready. By clicking on the Holds tab, you can see the Status 
of your hold, for example it might say something like “waiting for copy Hold #1 on 1 
copy”.  If you have never logged in to your patron account before, please contact one 
of our librarians for your temporary password. 

• We post information about upcoming events and program themes on our Facebook 
page?  Check it out and like our page to stay up to date! https://www.facebook.com/
pg/hudsonshopepubliclibrary/posts/ 

 

Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programmer 
Lego Club – This month we will be building a rainbow with a pot of gold and a four-leaf 
clover with a leprechaun!  There are only two Lego Club Mondays in the beginning of 
March, as the school will be on spring break and so will our programs.  You can still come 
play with Lego during the break, just pop in the library for a building escape. 
Tween and Teen Club - Our latch hook rugs have come in, so we will get started on the 
first Thursday in March, which is our regular craft night.  We ordered a few extra kits, 
which are available on a “first come, first served” basis. Most of our regular attendees have 
chosen their patterns already!  If all of the latch hook rugs are spoken for, we have a cou-
ple of rugs that are started already that tweens and teens can work on, so the more the 
merrier!  The second Thursday will be movie night!  Movies TBA. Popcorn provided by 
NPSCU! 
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Young Adult Collections - We have many new audio books for Tweens and Teens so if 
you are travelling over spring break, maybe try an audio book while you travel.  Some audi-
obooks that we have in include popular series such as Harry Potter, Hunger Games, Twi-
light and Divergent.   
 

Gerri Bird, Children’s Programs  
 

There will be two weeks of Children’s programs at the beginning of March, and then chil-
dren’s programs will be taking a spring break, programs resume in April. 
 

After School Club - In February, we started an exploration through our emotions!  Each 
week we will work our way through a different emotion, leading up to watching the ani-
mated movie that is based on emotions…In and Out! There is an early dismissal day from 
school on March 13th, so club will start an hour early and run through to our regular end 
time at 4:30. Popcorn provided by NPSCU!  
 

Story Time - We will be continuing on our journey through alphabet!  
 

Children’s Collections – Have you tried one of our felt story theme bags?  For example, 
our Alphabet Theme Bag contains the book Alphazany, a felt board and felt story pieces for 
the Chicka Chicka Boom Boom story.  
 

Item Donations – Thank you for the following thoughtful donations. 
 

DOHH – paper shredder 
Cassie Stark – 1 adult DVD/Blu-ray and extra Blu-ray cases 
Lorna Winnicky – 3 trade paperback fiction titles 
 

Also a big thank you to NPSCU for providing the popcorn machine for our programs 
on their special movie days this month! 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-
ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

 
“Breaking down is the easy part. Anyone, at any time, 
can break down. The act of coming together again is 
what makes a hero. Moving on, with an open heart, 

seems, at times, impossible. But it’s not.” 
― Mark Sakamoto, Forgiveness 

 

The 2018 winner for Canada Reads! 
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http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca/
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca/
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To                                                                                               in Hudson’s 
Hope 

 
 

BC Hydro Generate Opportunity (GO) Fund of $800,000 over eight years. 
 

This fund was established in 2016 and targets non-profit organizations serving    
communities impacted by Site C. The fund is administered on behalf of BC Hydro 
by Northern Development Initiative Trust. Grant review and decisions are made by 
a committee composed of two representatives from each of the impacted            
communities, Fort St. John, Hudson’s Hope, Taylor, Chetwynd and Electoral Areas 
B, C and E. 
 

Applications are accepted continually throughout the year but reviewed quarterly. 
The next review/intake is February. 
 

To date, three Hudson’s Hope organizations have been awarded grants and the 
district council would like to see many more as our community is the most impact-
ed. We are encouraging your organization to apply. 
 

WE HAVE A GRANT WRITER FREE OF CHARGE AT YOUR SERVICE!            
You supply the project and the background information. 
 

To learn more and download the application template visit: 
www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca  
contact Councillor Pat Markin at patricia@husdonshope.ca cell 250.783.0769    
District Office 250.783.9901 

 

Thank You Deb  
It has been said that you can’t keep a secret in a small village. Well 
that just isn’t so. Deb Green gave me a surprise party on my 90th 
birthday, at On-The Rim, and it was, for me, a complete surprise! 

Thanks to all you kind folk for coming and wishing me well,  
and sharing with me a coffee and a piece of that huge delicious cake.  

My gratitude to all that had a hand in  
making that a most memorable day. 

Thank you Lucia for the great birthday card your made—the art work 
is excellent. With all the signatures this card will be a much looked at 

memento of my momentous day. 
And Deb, as I have told you before, you are one tough act to 

follow—you are truly an awesome person.  
Thanks for the memory. 

What a lovely little village we live in. 
Love Ya All!  

Harv 

http://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca
mailto:patricia@husdonshope.ca
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 
Congratulations to the HHESS Wrestling Team. Our students 
competed in the "Zones" tournament in Prince George on February 

9th, and had a strong showing. All participants qualified for the Provincial Champion-
ships in Langley, which took place on February 17th. Bella Lucas Jarnagin and Xavier 
Beam participated in Provincials. They both competed hard, and Bella also won one 
of her matches. A fantastic experience for these students. Thank you so much to 
Coleman Mercereau and Peter Douglas for volunteering so many hours to give our 
students such amazing opportunities. Congratulations to all of our wrestlers for an 
excellent season: Taylor Rowe, Pasco Weder, Bella Lucas-Jarnagin, Xavier Beam,  
Nero Weder, Carson Gunderson, Lucas Beam, Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin, Sean Hodgkin-
son, Leland Douglas, and Logan Trask. 
 

Congratulations to some of our local ski-competitors. Brynn Beswick, Gemma 
Swanson, and Hadley Gilliss competed in a competition in Smithers over the Family 
Day weekend. This was Brynn and Gemma's first competition, and they skied really 
well! Hadley won 3 bronze medals. Also there was a "Ski to Town" event, which in-
cluded a prize for the person who picked up the most garbage. Brynn won (pretty 
awesome since there were about 140 kids taking part). Way to go HAWKS! 

 
    

 

Hunter Koehn King, Broc Fortin, Tereza Schenk, Billie Naisby, Julia Haagsman, Jessa 
Deitner, Eden Forrester, Nolan Scott, MacKenzie Koehn King. 
 

  
 

Aila White, McKenna George, Stella Matchett, Logan Koehn King, Maddie Beebe, Nate 
Viers, Carolie McLane. 

 
 

Samantha McCarthy, McKenna George, Vayda Herbison, Tristan Beam, James Gort-
man, Ethan Debolt, Hannah Searls 

  

 
Thomas Hills, Andrew Quibell, Abby Redekop, Austen Lepine, Keelin Kortzman, Kacey 
MacNeil, Katrina McConnell  
 
Skills Canada Competition, Dawson Creek - On February 22nd we had a number 
of students participate in numerous events, including the Spaghetti Bridge Building 
Competition (Brynn Beswick, Billie Naisby, Riley Haagsman, Cole Schafer), and "Try 
a Trade" (grade 7 students). Congratulations to our students for representing our 
school, and learning a variety of skills in the process. Thank you Ms. Baytaluke for 
taking students on this exciting field trip!   
 
Work Ethics Honour Roll.  Congratulations to the following students for earning 
their way onto the Honor Roll for Semester 1, Term Two. These student were also 
provided with a fun recognition activity (a trip to Powder King).   
Great work HAWKS! 



 

March 2019 15 The Bulletin 

Grade 7 
Lucas Beam, Trinity Coombs, Oksana Gortman, Samantha Matus, Cole Norton,   
Annika Quibell, Eva Schenk, Angela Simpson, Haden Fieber. 
 

Grade 8  
Emma Redekopp, Jennifer Bell, Keirsten Deitner, Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin, Ilya Gort-
man, Robyn Haagsman, Quinn Rice, Leneya Vig, Nero Weder. 
 

Grade 9 
Sydne Douglas, Xavier Beam, Megan Matus, Davida Naisby, Katelyn Norton, Jenna 
Roberts, Pasco Weder, Sarah Forrester, Austin Taylor. 
 

Grade 10 
Dylan Beswick, Josh Deitner, Dina Gortman, Josh Kisser, Bella Lucas-Jarnagin, 
Kacey MacNeil, Wren Naisby, Emma Ravenello, Cassidy Reschke, Brenna Rice, Tanis 
Weatherbee. 
 

Grade 11/12 
Zack Deitner, Taylor Rowe, Dimitriy Gortman, Jacob Kyllo, Skyler Paice, Sean Rice, 
Olivia Weatherbee, Zury Reschke. 
 

Hands-On Numeracy. Our school has applied for, and received a grant to focus on 
"transferring" numeracy skills that are taught in the classroom. For the next 10 
school months, students will be working in pairs to reinforce a variety of concepts 
(such as measurement, units, ratios, fractions). The great part is HOW students will 
be reinforcing these ideas...through baking and creating snacks! We have already 
started this program, and students are greatly enjoying the activities! 
 

Art work: Many of Mrs. Baytaluke's secondary students have been createing some 
beautiful art work as part of our "Friendship February Theme". Also Mrs. Scott's 
students have shared some beautiful art-stories. The paintings and quotes have re-
ally brightened up the halls! 
 

Creative writing:  Miss Mee's Creative Writing Student's have been involved in a 
really interesting writing activity, which involves illustrating a life-sized character, 
and then building a story around their character. The drawings they have created 
so far look fantastic!   
 
Did you know?... Many of our secondary students choose Peer Tutoring as an 
elective block?  During this course they learn valuable teaching skills, and also pro-
vide excellent one-on-one, and small-group support for our elementary stu-
dents.  Students also build strong relationships, and foster the concept that the "big 
kids" in the school are actually "big friends". Mr. Heiberg's Fitness and Conditioning 
students also teach mini-units to the elementary grades, providing small-group ac-
tivities that reinforce both skills, and relationships. Just a few of the unique benefits 
of a K-12 school! 
 
Did you know....Hudson's Hope School is a "Classroom Champions 
School"?  Our sponsor olympian this year is Mimi Rahneva. She is Team Canada 
Olympic "Skeleton" competitor.  Mimi will be visiting our school on April 5th. Our 
students are all very excited to meet her in person! 
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Good luck to our students who will be entering their popsicle stick bridges into the 
"Association of Professional Engineers and Geoscientists of B.C." annual Popsicle 
Stick Bridge Building Contest, which takes place on March 9th. Mrs. Baytaluke, and 
her students have taken some time to add some "bling" to their projects this year, 
with some artistic flair. Good luck HAWKS! 
 
Derrek Beam 
Principal, 
Hudson's Hope School 
School District #60 -  
Peace River North 
Phone: 250-783-9994  
Fax: 250-783-5465 
 
 
"The greatest gift to give in this era is your time" 
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Mayor Dave Heiberg 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

It’s been another busy month for council and staff.  
 

Nice to see our various council committees up and running. They serve an          
important bridge between the community and council and form an essential part of 
council’s decision making process. Thanks to all those who take the time to partici-
pate, your efforts are appreciated and do make a difference. 
 

Rural Roads Task Force (RRTF) members met with Ministry of Transportation and 
Infrastructure (MOTI) senior officials in late January. Many regional road concerns 
were discussed, two of which have important impacts for our community. 
 

The Farrell Creek Road and slide remains a top priority for the RRTF. According to 
MOTI the last geotechnical work that had been completed on the hill was done in 
2005. Currently new geotechnical information is being collected which, when ana-
lyzed, will provide options for future road improvements. Unfortunately this process 
will take some time. In the mean time, MOTI will maintain road access as best they 
can. It is apparently still a very active site. 
 

The Beryl Prairie Road is also an important priority. MOTI has committed to         
enhanced maintenance, including dust control for 2019.    
 

Did you know that Hudson’s Hope is part owner of the North Peace Airport? Well we 
are, along with the District of Taylor, City of Fort St. John, and Electoral Areas B 
and C, we form a Society which is responsible for overseeing the operations and 
management of the airport. 
 

Over the past several months the Society has been transitioning away from the Re-
gional District and taking a more active role in the financial and policy management 
of the airport. It’s been a lot of hard work, but this transition is virtually completed.  
 

It’s important to note that the Society has hired a private contractor, North Peace 
Airport Services, to operate the airport. The Society and Operations have been 
working closely together to run an efficient and sustainable airport. To date, no tax 
dollars from the member owners has been needed. The Airport Improvement Fees 
which passengers pay to use the airport have been sufficient to cover operational 
and capital costs.  
 

Passenger numbers remain impressive, in the 260,000 annual range, with direct 
flight connections to the United States, Asia, and Europe. Also convenient daily ser-
vice to Edmonton, Calgary, Vancouver, and Prince George.  
 

For a small airport, we are one of the best in Canada! 
 

As always, feel free to contact me or any councillor if you have any concerns our 
questions. 

  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

COUNCIL NEWS 
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Hello. It has been two months since I joined Hudson’s Hope in the role of Public 
Works Manager, and despite the weather I have received a warm welcome from all 
those I have met. In the past 30 years I’ve worked on the prairies and in the great 
lakes area, so the cold and snow are not new to me. I must say, though, the scen-
ery here is stunning and I’m looking forward to the other three seasons.   
 
Through this missive, I am hoping to provide you monthly updates on the activities 
within the Department, what we have achieved and what we plan on doing in the 
next month or two. I also may add some tips on public works or vehicle care. This 
month’s tip is on how to defrost your car windows quickly. 
 
Since my arrival, it seems that it snows on weekends and is clear during the week. 
Your crews are doing their best to plow the snow from the roadways, sidewalks and 
parking lots, while avoiding excessive overtime. It takes about one (1) day to plow 
the roads for the average snow fall but we do occasionally get behind. Sidewalks, 
secondary roads and some parking lots will be cleared on the second day of our 
winter maintenance activities. We are reviewing and updating our winter mainte-
nance policy. If you have any concerns or comments, please let me know.  
 
In early January, we noted an unusually high level of water passing through the 
reservoir. We found the source of the water use in a broken service connection. 
Plans were made and the repair was completed during the second week of Febru-
ary. 
 
The Beattie lift station collects the sanitary sewage and pumps it to the lagoons. 
Upgrades are needed for this vital infrastructure. This work is planned for 2019 and 
engineering designs are being prepared now. We have applied for a Federal/
Provincial grant to cover the estimated $300,000 cost. Further details will be provid-
ed when known. 
 
Although we are still gripped in the midst of winter, work is underway to ensure an-
other successful swim season. The pool liner will be repaired as soon as the temper-
atures warm up and the snow melts from the pool deck and basin. We will also be 
installing a new chemical control unit to better monitor the chlorine levels in the 
pool water. This, hopefully, will give us less out-of-service hours than in the last 
couple of years. Now we just need the sunshine and warmer temperatures so we 
can start the work, and you can go swimming or relax on the deck.  
 
Speaking of warmer weather, we have a new playground structure for Beryl Prairie. 
This will be constructed once the snow has melted and the ground has dried out. 
The playground structure will be located behind the Beryl Prairie fire hall. Look for it 
in the spring. 

  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS & VIEWS 
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Defog & Defrost Car Windows Fast with these Tips: 
 
1. Turn your heater on. Start your engine, and using the defroster setting, crank 
the heater up all the way to absorb excess moisture within your vehicle. Remem-
ber: Hot air can hold more moisture. 
 
2. Press the A/C button. This may sound counterintuitive to the whole heater 
thing, but really what you’re doing is activating a setting on your car’s A/C system 
that helps dry the air within the cab faster with the help of the coils in your A/C sys-
tem. 
 
3. Turn air recirculation off. You need fresh air to enter the car as well. Winter 
air is cold, and as it does not hold much moisture, it is dry. Bringing it into your car 
ups absorption capacity to more quickly dry the saturated air trapped within.  
 
4. Crack your windows. This helps exchange the humid air in your car with dryer 
outside air, speeding up the process. 
 
5. Defrost Windows. While the above defogging action is taking place, de-frost 
your windows. This is an entirely separate process that should NEVER (EVER) in-
clude hot water. Defrosting quickly takes a minor amount of pre-planning but saves 
a snow-capped mountain of headache later. If you can’t stand scraping, put togeth-
er a simple solution of 2/3 cup Isopropyl or rubbing alcohol and 1/3 cup water, 
pouring the mixture into a spray bottle. This solution will not freeze (rubbing alcohol 
has a freezing point of 138 degrees below freezing), and can be stored easily in 
your car, allowing you to easily spray away windshield ice wherever you’re strand-
ed. 
 
Mark Sture, Manager of Public Works 
March 2019 

  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

BYLAW INFORMATION 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council Remuneration Bylaw No. 902, 2019 
 

Council adopted the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Council Remuneration Bylaw No, 902, 2019’ 
at the Regular Council Meeting held on February 25, 2019. This Bylaw provides for remunera-
tion of the Council and for the reimbursement of expenses related incurred while conducting 
District business. 
 
District of Hudson’s Hope Officer Bylaw No. 903, 2019 
 

Council approved First, Second and Third Readings of the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Officer 
Bylaw No, 903, 2019’ at the Regular Council Meeting held on February 25, 2019. This Bylaw 
establishes officer positions and sets out the administrative structure under which the business 
of the District shall be conducted. 

https://www.today.com/home/defrost-windshield-solution-t106477
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 

3 4 
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10 11 

 

12 13 14 15 
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17 18 19 
 

20 

 

21 22

 

23 

 

24 

 
31 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 

M A RC H 2 019  

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 
       Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291  

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 

2019  
Business  
License  
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Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 
 

9 
 

10 11 12 13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 18 19 20 

21 22 
 

23 
 

24 25 26 
 

27 

28 29 
 

30 
 

31    

A P R IL  2 019  

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 

DEADLINE FOR 
VOLUNTEER 

NOMINATIONS 
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Police Report: 
FEBRUARY 

2019 

 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment 
responded to approximately 22 calls 
for service in January.  
 
Of note this month were the 6 motor 
vehicle collisions that were reported 
to police.  Please let this be a remind-
er that the road 
conditions contin-
ue to vary and as 
a   result, ice and 
snow accumulate 
and affect the 
conditions of the 
roads. 
 

Because of the 
risks associated 
with the road 
conditions at this 
time of year, traffic enforcement   
continues to be high priority for the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP. Upwards of 60 
drivers were stopped for various    
violations under the Motor Vehicle 
Act. Speed is among the highest of-
fences. 
 
As temperatures will begin to rise in 
the next few months, drivers are    
reminded to be aware of shifting tem-
peratures which may result in condi-
tions changing between melting and 
freezing throughout the day.   
 
Wearing seatbelts and following     
provincial and federal guidelines for 
securing child restraint systems save 
lives, so please always buckle up        

before putting your vehicle in mo-
tion.  
 
Anyone with information regarding 
current or past investigations, or any 
criminal activity, is asked to contact 
the RCMP directly, or anonymously 
through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-

8477. 
 

The Hudson’s 
Hope RCMP is 
still seeking vol-
unteers for the 
local Speed 
Watch program 
which will com-
mence in the 
spring. Anyone 
interested in 
participating in 

this program can contact the local    
detachment, 250-783-5241, to learn 
more. The Speed Watch program is 
not an enforcement campaign, but a 
statistical and awareness campaign. It 
provides a visual aid to motorists    
reminding them of their speeds, as 
well as tracks the number of speeding    
vehicles in certain areas which assists 
the RCMP in identifying areas where 
speed enforcement may be needed. 
Volunteers do not stop vehicles nor 
interact with drivers.  
 

Cpl Brendan Harkness, Hudson’s Hope 
RCMP 
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The Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society wishes to extend a huge thank you to the 
people of our community and visiting industry employees for all your support this 
past year.  
 
Whether it is donating items to the Thrift Store & Food Bank, shopping at the Thrift 
Store, using the Laundromat or the giving of cash donations you have contributed 
greatly to our programs.  
 
We are proud to work within our community providing these programs: Year round 
operating Food Bank, Christmas Hamper Program. Medical travel, treatment and 
prescription financial assistance, Medic Aid (911 responding units), Addiction & Dis-
ability support and services, Disaster Relief. Give us a call we are here to assist 
you.  
 
This year we were able to bring Christmas to 16 families in our community. Thank 
you everyone for helping us do this. Special thanks to our wonderful elf Angie for 
her hard work. 
 
Many thanks to our generous Christmas Hamper sponsors: David Anderson Macro 
Construction Inc, BC Hyro GMS, BC Hyro Peace Canyon, BC Hydro Construction & 
Contract Management, North Peace Savings & Credit Union, Mary Brereton, ARC 
Resources, Steve & Grace coffee sales, The Lions Club for all the socks and Suzie 
Bach’s grade 1 & 2 classroom for your Christmas carols. What a joy it was to hear 
to you all sing.  A big thank you to Federal Ranch Enterprises, Mark Hodgkinson 
and Moe Henry for your donation of snow removal. We sure appreciate your hard 
work. 
 
Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society: 
Contact Patti 250-783-9211 or 250-783-0977 

HUDSON’S HOPE HEALTH CENTRE 
 

PO Box 599, 10309 Kyllo Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Clinic 250-783-9991 
Fax 250-783-9125 
Monday-Friday 8:30am-4:30pm 
Closed: 12:30pm-1:30pm 

Pharmacy 250-783-9947 
 

Monday-Friday 9:00am-4:30pm 
Closed: 12:30pm-1:30pm 
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Hudson’s Hope Historical Society AGM will be March 21st at 
7pm in St Peter’s Church Hall – Everyone is welcome!  

 
The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society 

is actively looking for New Board 

Members, if you are interested in pre-

serving and learning about the history 

of Hudson’s Hope, this might be for 

you! If you would like more infor-

mation on how the society is run and 

the work that is involved, please con-

tact Elinor Morrissey at the museum. 

The 2019 AGM will be held on March 

21st at St Peter’s Church Hall. 
 

Just reminder that Hudson’s Hope His-

torical Society Memberships are due. 

A $20 a year membership helps sup-

ports the museum’s ongoing educa-

tion programing and exhibits and 

gives you 10% off in the gift shop – Members also receive a yearly newsletter 

providing information on seasonal sales and event invites for such things as book 

signing and historic videos or slide presentations. Come visit the museum for 

more information.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will 

be held on March 21, 2019 following 

the AGM in St Peter’s Church Hall.   

Everyone is welcome at historical 

meetings. If you would like any further     

information, please call the Museum at 

(250) 783-5735 or by email at    

hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

March hours may vary due to staffing please call ahead to check. Regular 
hours are Monday to Friday 9am to 4:30pm. 
 

Come in and learn something new about the  
beautiful valley that you live in!  

 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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February 19, 2019 
 

Dear Valued Library Supporters, 
 

Due to scheduling complications, we will not be able to hold our library fundraising 

dinner this year.  We are sad to have to come to this decision but we do not want 

to conflict with the efforts of other organizations when fundraising throughout the 

remainder of the year.  Our Taste the World Dinner fundraiser will return in 2020! 
 

We will be having our Home Based Business Event, which will coincide with the  

soccer tournament here in Hudson’s Hope!  Our focus for fundraising this year, is to 

earn funds that primarily support operational initiatives. 
 

In 2018, through generous donations such as yours, we surpassed our 2018 fund-

raising goal of $13,500.00.  Through fundraising events, grants and individual do-

nations we were able to support library programming and we will be updating much 

of the public furniture throughout the library! 
 

Operational support provides funding for our ongoing children’s programming, 

which includes; 

• StoryTime for parents and tots 

• Lego Club for all ages 

• Library Club for Kindergarten through Grade 4 

• Tween Club for ages 9-12 

• Teen Club for ages 13 and up 
 

In 2019, our fundraising goal is $12,000; $7500 for supporting operations and 

$4000 to allocate towards our technology upgrade plan for the library. Thank you 

for considering the Hudson’s Hope Public Library when making your annual charita-

ble donations in 2019. 

Sincerely, 

 
Amber Norton 

Library Director 

On behalf of the Hudson’s Hope Public Library Board 

9905 Dudley Drive P.O. Box 269 

Hudson’s Hope. BC V0C 1V0  

Telephone: (250) 783-9414 

Fax: (250) 783-5272 

          E-mail: director.hhpl@pris.ca 
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Peace River Hydro Partners delivered three new computers to our President, Valerie 
Paice for the River of the Peace Metis Society office located at Pearkes Centre. This 
generous donation will allow us to assist our members and the general public in 
searching for employment and career opportunities, renewal of tickets for job re-
quirements and education and grant research. This will be a wonderful help for our 
members and community. Thank you again to PRHP. 

• We are presently working on two different proposals to help our membership. 
We are hoping these will be successful. 

• We are currently working on ideas to help fund our Society (possibly a monthly 
bingo game, etc.) Possibly a fishing derby in the summer, weather permitting. 

• We have nominated our member, Ramona West, as our Women Rep for River 
of  the Peace Metis Society. Ramona also is our Vice President. 

• We are attending regular Site C meetings with the Cultural & Heritage Re-
sources Committee and continue working towards a common goal with Treaty 8 
towards signage promoting and educating the public about Treaty 8 peoples 
and lands. 

• We have partnered with Greta Goddard, whom is proficient in grant writing, to 
help with our various functions and funding applications. 

• We now have new office hours which are Monday & Thursday from 10 am to 3 
pm. 

 

Our phone number is 250-783-2034 and email – riverofthepeacemetis@gmail.com 
Respectfully:   
 

President Valerie Paice 

River of the Peace 
Metis Society 

 
COMMUNITY REPORT 

mailto:riverofthepeacemetis@gmail.com
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    HUDSON’S HOPE CO-ED SOFTBALL  

          Submit a team for the 2019 season! 
 

*Games will be Monday and Wednesday  
evenings at the arena field and school field 

*Minimum team size is 10 players 
*Each team should have a minimum of 4 women 
*Men under the age of 14 and over 55 can be included in the total women                               
count for your team      

*Please have your team in before April 26th, 2019 
 

**Tentative Season Start Date:  
May 1st, 2019** 

 

To sign up a team or for more information, 
call Burton Middleton: 778-204-6840 or  
email burton.middleton@bchydro.com 
 

 

Check out our Facebook page for more information as well as information on 
our upcoming AGM to be held in April: Hudson’s Hope Mixed Softball 

On The Rim 
On the Rim is something of a home 
away from home. Because of the 
restaurant, Debbie knows pretty 

much everyone in town. She has had regulars 
who have come in daily or weekly for years, and 
to her they are much more than customers, they 
are true friends. “We know what is going on in 
their lives, good or bad,” Debbie says. She is 
devoted to her business and deeply grateful to 
her customers for how they have supported her 
over the years. 
 

Altogether, Debbie has lived in Hudson’s Hope 
for over 25 years and she feels very comfortable 
here. “Our kids went from playschool right 
through to graduation here,” says Debbie. These 
days, she adds, she likes to spend her time out-
side of the restaurant with her grandchildren. As 
a fan of the outdoors, she enjoys camping and 
fishing and hanging out at Cameron Lake,  
something that she has done since her  
own children were young. 

mailto:burton.middleton@bchydro.com
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. As we burrow out from a 
cold and snowy winter, let’s hope that March comes in like a lion and out 
like a lamb!  
 
March is quiet for the Lions Club but we do have a few events coming up in 
April and May. In April the Lions Club sponsors and helps out at the annual 
Jam Can where the school kids get to try their hand at curling. In May we 
host the Mother’s Day Steak and Lobster Dinner. It’s a great opportunity to 
treat your Mom or yourself to a scrumptious dinner.  
 
If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook 
page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We 
are always looking for new members! 
 
“The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of 
others.” Mahatma Gandhi 
 
Submitted with pride 
 
Roary   

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
http://ctt.ec/j6cU5
http://ctt.ec/j6cU5


 

March 2019 29 The Bulletin 



 

The Bulletin 30 March 2019 



 

March 2019 31 The Bulletin 



 

The Bulletin 32 March 2019 

Cameron Lake  
Outdoor Education Center 
 
 

The Cameron Lake Outdoor Education and Environ-

mental Studies Center is owned by School District 60 

and is available for use by all district staff, pupils and 

public where such uses are compatible with the out-

door education curriculum objectives. 
 

The Center is located in a natural Boreal forest set-

ting on the shore of Cameron Lake, 25km south of 

Hudson’s Hope on Highway 29. 
 

The Center is suitable for a variety of events, such as   

private family rentals, weddings, banquets, reunions, 

paid events, camping, recreation and more.  
 

In and surrounding the property are 27 km of hiking 

trails giving access to 3 accessible lakes. 11 km of 

the trails are designated as groomed cross-country 

ski trails. Cross-country ski trails are available for use 

by the public December and January. Visit the web-

site for more information. 
 

Lorenne Hamre 
Outdoor Education Coordinator 
S.D. #60 
E-mail: cameronlake@prn.bc.ca 
(250) 687-0466 
Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Centre  

http://www.prn.bc.ca/cameronlake/


 

March 2019 33 The Bulletin 

 

Energy Realty 
(250) 783-1076  

      MLS#R2295485        9205 CANYON DRIVE        $275, 000.00 

So much hidden value and potential here. 

Right on the river, gorgeous, peaceful views, 

double level back decks off the main and upper floors to enjoy that 

view at all times. Plus - a garage and a large 0.73 acre lot with lots of 

large trees for front yard privacy.  

This split entry home has been reno-
vated on the main floor last year with brand new kitchen, solid wood 
cabinets, a sit-up island, Caesarstone countertops, high-end slate, 
stainless steel appliances. Kitchen features open sight lines to living 
room and dining room with wall cut-outs. Perfect solution to "open-
concept" living while still having defined kitchen space. The entire 
main floor has new flooring, trim, and paint last year. Upstairs there 
are three bedrooms and two full baths.   

MLS#R2324798       10101 ELLIS CRESCENT      $289,000.00 

NEW KITCHEN. NEW WOOD FLOORING ON MAIN. MODERN. MOVE-IN READY 

RIVERVIEWS FOR DAYS.   
AND 2 LEVELS OF DECK TO ENJOY  
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Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property 

is the single largest financial transaction  

most of us make so make sure you’re 

comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

 10122 Macdougall  

$89,900.00 

 MLS R2191272  

3 Bed/ 1 Bath 

 

 Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

Are you thinking of selling ? Call Lanna Tucker-PREC 250-793-4270  
 For your “FREE” Market Evaluation! Let's get your Property SOLD Today!! 

 “Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True”  

tuckerlanna 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

MOBILE 

TO BE  

MOVED!! 

   

SOLD 

12313  Beaton St. 

$149,900.00 

R2261327  

3 Bed/ 1 Bath 

   5004 Boring RD 

 $399,900.00  

R2306119 

4 Bed 2 Bath 

 5156 Beryl Prairie  

$369,900.00 

 MLS R2231958   

5 bed 3 Bath 

 12010 Turner Cres. 

$209,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

6 Bed/ 2 Bath 
 

 

 9807 Freddette 

Ave 

$139,900.00 

R2280131 

1 Bed/ 1 Bath 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

Saturday,  
March 23th  

1pm to 4pm 
and 

Monday, 
March 25th  

10am to 4 pm 

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  

Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  

Fencing  

Fusion Welding   

Labour Crews 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
250-783-3019 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

• Bachelor Suites 

• One Bedroom plus Den 

• Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  

We can also offer large locker storage. Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email 
paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 



 

March 2019 39 The Bulletin 

 
 

St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 20th, February 17th, March 10th 

April 14th, May 12th , June 16th 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783
-9901 no later than 3:00pm the Fri-
day prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 
Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and from the Sportsman’s at 
9:00am.  
 
The driver will accommodate individ-
ual appointments, however the bus 
generally starts making the return 
trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 
 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 
 

Tuesday, March 12th, 2019 
& 

Tuesday, March 26th, 2019   

 
Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 

10am.   
 

•Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per 
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 
•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 

Tuesdays 
•Other stops may be possible: quick 

shopping, library etc. 
 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 5:00pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


